
 

 
Middlefield Community Primary School 

Alderwood Avenue, Speke, Liverpool, L24 2UE, 
0151 486 4106 middlefield-s2@middlefield.liverpool.sch.uk 

 

Monday 22nd March 2021 

Dear Parent/Carer 

Good news! Further to my letter of 21st March, I am very pleased to inform you 
that Year 1 will reopen to all children tomorrow. 

A member of the Year 1 bubble had tested positive on a home Lateral Flow Test 
on Sunday. As a result, we wrote to you to ask contacts to isolate in line with 
national guidance. 

Following advice, they subsequently took a confirmatory PCR test and that test 
returned a negative result. 

As a result of the negative confirmatory PCR test, the precaution taken to close 
Year 1 can now be lifted and it is safe for all children to attend on Tuesday 23rd 
March. 

We have continued to follow local and national guidelines at all times and the 
decisions both to close and to reopen have been made in line with Liverpool City 
Council and Public Health England advice. 

We look forward to seeing all children again tomorrow. 

Yours Sincerely 

Mr David Potter 

Head Teacher 

 

You may find this advice on lateral flow tests and PCR tests useful: 
https://www.nhs.uk/conditions/coronavirus-covid-19/testing-and-tracing/what-
your-test-result-means/  
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